City of Albuquerque

Para-Transit Advisory Board

January 19, 2010 -- Minutes

PAB Members Attending: Tracy Agiovlasitis (Chairman), Olimpia Castillo, Mike D’Arco , Jayne Frandsen, Judy Moore & Bill Richardson (TAB Liaison) 

Transit Staff Attending: Annette Paez & Bruce Rizzieri, Director 

Tracy A, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 10:10 am.  

Roll call noted above.  Mike D moved to approve the agenda, Jayne F seconded & all approved.  Judy M moved to approve the minutes from October 2009, Mike D seconded and all approved. 

Public comments (2-minute limit): none

ABQ Ride Statistics:  Annette P presented the statistics for December 2009 noting a total of 21,076 reservations were made, 15,546 rides provided (725 more trips than December 2008), 577 No Shows (66 less than December 2008) and 4,732 Cancellations (927 less than December 2008).  Clearly there are fewer cancellations and no shows from a year ago.

Statistics also indicated that out of a total of 44 calls there were 18 calls regarding employee misbehavior and 11 regarding safety.  These two issues continue to be the primary calls, but interesting to note that the calls regarding employee misbehavior in December 2009 accounted for 41% of the calls.  This is possibly attributed to holiday stress, since in October 2009 they were 22% of the overall calls.  However, calls regarding safety issues decreased from 36% in October 2009 to 25% in December 2009.  Also note that 7 of those 44 calls were compliments and only 2 calls were stating the van was late arriving. Tracy A again stressed that it is important for riders to call in compliments and complaints to 311 in order for ABQ Ride to get needed feedback on services.

Annette P noted that there are approximately 800 more certified riders this year, but the number of vans or drivers remains unchanged.  This clearly will affect the ability to provide services as they continue to accept new riders each month.  Bruce R stated that he would use a consultant to review how the ADA eligibility rules relate to ABQ Ride and anticipates the application and interview process will change.  Tracy A wonders how many SunVan riders have really thought about the benefits of using the fixed route buses, now all equipped with wheelchair lifts, and understands that change is difficult to consider.  Judy M suggested ABQ Ride staff offering bus training through workshops as an option for transitioning.  Mike D suggested ongoing public service announcements about the benefits of riding fixed-route service, as well as possible direct information to riders.  

Bruce Rizzieri, Director: Bruce R joined the meeting and introduced himself to the committee members. He comes to this position with 16 years of experience with ABQ Ride in the past, serving at one time as Acting Director.  He most recently hails from working 6 years with MR COG, Mid-Region Council of Governments.  MR COG is a multi-county governmental agency that helps our region plan responsibly for the future services in the areas of transportation as well as agriculture, workforce development, employment growth, land-use, water, and economic development.  Bruce R stated that he is getting a feel for the current system and would begin with reviewing all processes and procedures currently in place.  

IVR (Interactive Voice Response) system follow up: Annette P stated that they have received almost no complaints with the calling system.  She also noted that sometimes drivers change the manifest, the order of which riders they pick up when.  The manifest is prepared the night before to the best of computerized and staff ability and the IVR calls are made according that schedule.  When a driver changes his/her route they must notify dispatch to change the calling system appropriately and when this doesn’t happen the call for 5 minutes until the van arrives may not be made at the right time.   The staff also noticed that subscription riders had inadvertently been omitted from the IVR call, but that was rectified in December 2009.  Olimpia C noted that the reservation line has some outdated information and Annette P will review that with the company that provides the recording.

Rider Manual Update: Annette P has made no further updates or changes since this will be included in the review process that Bruce R will conduct throughout the ABQ Ride program.  Tracy A stated that the rider manual and the appeals process updates are high priorities for this committee and asked Bruce R to consider this as he examines all aspects of the system.

Appeals Process review: Annette P stated that Bianca C would still be our point person & notify us of appeals via email.  This is also part of the system review the new director, Bruce R will conduct. Tracy A asked that committee input be considered in creating new guidelines and reviewed the areas of expertise that the committee holds. 

There were no appeals held this month.  

Miscellaneous Items:
a. Rebuilding PAB membership: Tracy A shared with Bruce R that new members are needed for this committee and none had been added by the mayor and city council last year.  She also stated that the previous mayoral staff had rewritten the Code of Resolutions for Mass Transit regarding the PAB with input from the committee members, but it was never given to the city council for official change. Tracy A agreed to send the old and new versions to Bruce R.  He stated he would support rebuilding the team.  

Adjournment: Tracy A adjourned the meeting at 11:27am.  The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 9th, 2010 here at ATC from 10:30 am to 12 pm.  Note the meeting will begin at 10:30am instead of 10am!!  The public is welcome.

(Approved 2/9/10)
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